March 14, 2024, Meeting - Sunland Village Men’s Golf League
Board Members Steve Stahr, Bob Riggs, and Ed Meridith were in attendance.
Quorum: A quorum of 40 members were present at the meeting.

President’s Report: President Steve Stahr opened the meeting at 9:00am. Steve welcomed everyone to the
meeting and reminded everyone the golf course belongs to all of us. Please fix your ball marks and divots.
There are sign up sheets here in the club room for upcoming events and ballots for the rule changes.

Treasurer’s Report: Bob reported for Keith that the bank balance is 11,244.01. The two hole-in-one pots have
approximately $600.

Secretary’s Report: Bob reported the February meeting minutes are posted on the bulletin board in the Pro
Shop hallway and they have been posted on the Sunland Village Golf website.

Old Business:

Voting.for the three men’s league rule changes was conducted. The voting results are:

2 club relief passed with 44 yes votes vs. 9 no votes.

Lift clean and place passed with 47 yes votes and 4 no votes.

The age 80 and above option to play from the forward tees passed with 47 yes votes and 4 no votes.

For the two new board members a motion was made by Mark Tripoli that the two candidates be accepted to
fill the two upcoming vacancies. The motion was seconded by Norm Bashford. The member vote was passed.

The two new board members are Ray Sedey and Charlie Lucero.
New Business:

Two new members were mentioned — James Barutt and Paul Poshmann. Steve asked everyone to welcome
them when you meet them.

Comments by our head Pro, Dan: Dan informed us that the upcoming Home and Home with Sunland Springs
needs at least 14 more players. Dan also commented on slow play and commended the members for their
pace of play on the last day of the Championship Tournament.

Upcoming events:

February 19" and21st — Home and Home with Sunland Village East. 19t here, 21% there.
March 20% and 25th — Sunland Cup.

March 27% - Awards banquet.

April 1%t and 3™ — Home and Home with Sunland Spring. Monday there, Wednesday here. This tournament will
replace the shift vs. shift tournament that was planned and will be rescheduled either later this season or next.

April 10* — Fun Day with food

April 11* — Men’s club meeting,

April 12t — Jack and Jill tournament.



May 5% — Fun Day with food.
Questions and Comments:

A question was raised about the evening watering schedule by a member who likes to play taps at sunset.
Since the evening watering is set by timer and sunset changes every evening, this would need further review.

The starting time for summer play was discussed. Mark Tripoli made the motion that starting time for league
play be 6:30 am. The motion was seconded by Rick Cramer. Members who want to play later can do so but
will not be included in the daily league awards (low net, hole in one and skins).

The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 AM by a motion from Mark Axtel with a second from Marv Bashford.
Respectfully summitted,

Bob Riggs, Secretary



